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TO: Chair of The Governing Council, La Academia Dolores Huerta (LADH)
FROM: Tony Gerlicz, Director Options for Parents, Charter School Division
RE: Final Recommendation on La Academia Dolores Huerta Renewal Application

DATE: December 2, 2013 

………………………………………………………………………………………………………

FINAL RECOMMENDATION OF THE CHARTER SCHOOL DIVISION
LADH has a commitment to a student population that benefits from a strong Dual-Language program.  Students who attend LADH receive a rigorous and challenging education delivered in its totality in English one week and in Spanish the next.  In addition, students, parents, staffs and the school’s leadership all indicate that the performing arts elective offerings that focus on Hispanic cultural dance and music help to create a sense of comfort and pride.

CSD accepts LADH’s response that the current enrollment cap remains that of the original charter of 200 students.  Since enrollment has not exceeded this cap throughout the current five-year charter, with the Las Cruces Public Schools as its authorizer, there is no material violation with regard to this issue. 

The school looks to the contract and performance framework negotiations process as an opportunity to set specific and well defined goals.  

Recommendation:  La Academia Dolores Huerta has demonstrated in its renewal application and at the school site visit that it has made substantial progress toward achievement of departmental minimum educational standards, organizational/governance, legal and material compliance, and has met generally accepted standards of fiscal management.  Therefore, the CSD recommends that La Academia Dolores Huerta’s renewal application be approved by the New Mexico Public Education Commission for a five year term.



